May 9, 2023
Greenwood Township

Regular Meeting Minutes
The regular Greenwood Township Board Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Nowicki at 7:30 p.m. at the Greenwood Township Hall, 9025 Yale Road.  Other board members present were Clerk O’Brien, Treasurer Ramsey and Trustees Roberts and Krikorian.  Also present were 16 residents.
The agenda was approved with the addition of emergency repair of a Kilgore Road culvert.
Nowicki made a motion to approve the minutes from the Regular meeting on April 13, 2023.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.

In correspondence Supervisor Nowicki discussed receiving a letter from DTE.
The treasurer’s report was approved as presented.
Nowicki made a motion to approve the outstanding bills.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.
The fire department report was approved as presented.  
No enforcement officer’s report.
In Zoning Nowicki announced that the Solar ordinance was amended by the Planning Commission on April 19, 2023 and has been forwarded to the St Clair County Metropolitan Planning Commission for review.  Supervisor Nowicki announced that North Star has pulled a Building Permit for the Lake Iris Solar project and is no longer asking for a renewal for the Special Use Permit.
In citizens comments residents had questions regarding ditching on Kilgore Road and  Yale Road and bridge repair on Yale Road west of Fargo.
In new business Nowicki made a motion to approve the Planning Commission, Zoning Board of Appeal and Board of Trustee members to attend the 2023 Metropolitan Planning Commission Spring Workshop.  O’Brien seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  O’Brien made a motion to replace the 2 flashlights with dual rear LED on Truck 37.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  O’Brien made a motion to approve the Land split application and fee schedule.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  Nowicki made a motion to approve the contract with the St Clair County Road Commission for the replacement of a cross culvert on Kilgore Rd.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  
In citizen’s comments residents had questions regarding decommissioning for solar and the time period for the Lake Iris building permit. 
Nowicki made a motion to adjourn.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.
Meeting Adjourned 7:49 p.m.

Sonya O’Brien
Greenwood Township Clerk
